
Dear parents and carers, 
We have a had another busy week with many of our 
children attending an intensive swimming course at the 
leisure centre in St Austell. 
It has been quiet without them in the mornings, but the 
children have continued to work hard and enjoy their 
learning in school. 
Sadly, due to swimming, we were not able to get      
together in the church this week but are looking       
forward to sharing our achievements with you all again 
after half term. 
I am absolutely delighted (and very relieved) to         
announce that Mrs Bennett, our new school secretary, 
has now started with us at Veryan. She has been busy      
completing training, finding out where things are and 
how our systems run. I’m sure you will want to join us 
in wishing her a very warm welcome. 
I would like to thank all parents again for your patience 
and understanding this half term while we have been 
without a secretary, I know that communication has 
been difficult during this time. I have every confidence 
that things will return to normal in that department 
after half term. 
As usual, you can see some of the activities that the 
children have been involved in on page 2... 
With very best wishes for a lovely weekend.                                                         
Caroline Jarrett 

Introducing…  

Stamp collecting 

After half term we will be collecting used stamps in aid of  a         

local Bone Cancer charity. Please bring any old stamps to school 

and they will be collected in the office. 

Mrs Holloway our new       

volunteer, she has amazing 

knowledge on many      

subjects. Did you know that 

Anglo Saxons named their 

swords? 



 

Kiberick - Kiberick have had an extremely successful first half term. They have achieved all of the goals I had 
set for them. Their writing has been a particular delight. What is heartening is how children at all different 
stages have enthusiasm for writing and pride in their achievements.  
Caleb commented “ I have checked my work to see if I have enough full stops , because I do like my        
commas!”  
An extract from Leo’s legend “ fierce warriors went on a hunt to vanquish Grendel. Back in the day Grendel 
slayed many warriors and devoured many kingdoms… “  

Pendower - Newsletter update by Emily, Florence and William. 

This week we carried on our learning about the Stone Age to the Iron Age. Lottie and Emily's favourite part was learn-
ing about the Bronze Age. Sennen's favourite part of the week was adding and subtracting. Teddy's favourite part was 
PE where we learnt how to gallop and skip. 

Carne Class - We have been working hard on our ball skills this week. We are getting really good at moving the ball 

around our bodies and moving around the space while holding a ball. We are also getting better at throwing and 
catching a soft ball.  

 

 



 

Cricket sessions in Truro… find out more! 

 

 

 

October Half Term Holiday Camps (Ages 5-13 Boys and Girls) 

https://cornwallcricket.co.uk/junior-cricket/holiday-camps.html 

October Half Term Dynamos Cricket Competition (U11 Girls) 

https://cornwallcricket.co.uk/junior-cricket/holiday-camps.html 

Girls' Open Sessions (Ages 8-18 Girls) 

https://cornwallcricket.co.uk/women-and-girls/indoor-cricket/open-sessions.html 

https://cornwallcricket.co.uk/junior-cricket/holiday-camps.html
https://cornwallcricket.co.uk/junior-cricket/holiday-camps.html
https://cornwallcricket.co.uk/women-and-girls/indoor-cricket/open-sessions.html




 




